
 

 

 

 

BULLETIN NO. 235 | 23 JULY 2013  
PARTIAL REMOVAL OF RETIREMENT VILLAGES ACT 1992 MEMORIALS 
 
 
Effective immediately, the partial removal of Retirement Villages Act 1992 memorials is not 
permitted. 
 
This is due to a recent decision of the Supreme Court of Western Australia for the Hollywood 
Retirement Village (Retirement Care Australia (Hollywood) Pty Ltd v Commissioner for 
Consumer Protection and Ors [2013] WASC 219). 
 
Accordingly Landgate has amended paragraph 11.4.23.2 of the Land Titles Registration Practice 
Manual (Edition 10.3, July 2013), which is available on the Landgate website here.  
 
For all enquiries regarding the Land Titles Registration Practice Manual, please telephone 
Landgate’s Advice Line on 08 9273 7044 or email (advice@landgate.wa.gov.au).  
 
For all enquiries regarding the administration of the Retirement Villages Act 1992, please contact 
the Western Australian Department of Commerce on 1300 304 054.  
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